
DATES FOR THE TERM 

Wed 13th June  Y2 Trip to Florence Mine 

Thu 14th June  Y2 Country Dancing Festival 

Mon 18th June  World Cup Day 
Y1 Open Afternoon (2:30pm) 

Wed 20th June  Sports’ Day (1:30pm) 

Thu 21st June  Y3/4 Roman Trip 

Thu 28th & Fri 
29th June 

 Y2 Ennerdale  Residential 

Fri 29th June   Y3/4 Open Afternoon and 
Residential Meeting (2:00pm) 

Wed 4th July  WLA Taster Day and our 
“Move-Up Day.” 

Thu 5th July  Reception Open Morning at 
St. Bees  

Mon 9th to 
Wed 11th July 

 Y3/4 Residential to Hinning 
House 

Fri 13th July  Y5/6 Open Afternoon  
(2:15pm) 

Thu 19th July  Leavers’ Assembly (2:30pm) 
Leavers Disco (4:30) 

Fri 20th July   School closes for Summer at 
1:15pm 

ATTENDANCE 
UPDATE 

Our attendance has 
slightly improved since our 
March Newsletter.  At the end of 
the spring term, we had 47 chil-
dren who had 100% attendance - 
Well done! 
  

Our updated attendance policy is 
now on our website along with 
the Cumbria County Council Ab-
sence and Enforcement Policy.   

 

Summer Term Challenges 
 

As we approach the last few weeks of 
the School year, just a reminder that our 
KS1 and KS2 Reading Challenge will be 
coming to a close.  Do not forget to get 
your entries in.  Could the KS2 entries be 
signed by an adult please. 
Our class Mathletics competition is still 
for the taking so please encourage your 
child to earn some extra points for their 
class. 

WORLD CUP DAY 
 
On Monday 18th June, we will be 
having our World Cup Day to cel-
ebrate the start of the World 
Cup in Russia.  Children can come 
to School in their favourite foot-
ball strip, team colours or sports 
wear.  
We are asking for a donation of 
£1 which we will give to Soccer 
Aid. 
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WELCOME 
 

We have had lots of new  
faces join us this term.  
Welcome to Poppy, 
Chloe and Amelia-Lily in 
Rec, Amelia and Arthur in Y1, Lexi in Y2  
and Darcy in Y5. 
 

Since our last newsletter we have also 
welcomed Miss Ellwood to our School.  
Miss Ellwood is our new permanent 

member of staff for our Y3/4 class. 

SPORTS’ 
DAY 

 

We will be holding 
our Sports Day on 
Wednesday 20th 
June on the 
School field.  We will start at 1:30 
pm.  The children can come to 
School in their PE kit or their 
team colours.    
Please make sure that they have 
a water bottle in School. The chil-
dren can go home after Sports 
Day but will need to be collected 
from their classrooms. 
If the weather is a problem, we 
will send a text at 12 noon or ear-
lier if it is clear that it would be 
unsafe to hold the event.  
 Please note that this year we will 
not be taking chairs up to the 
field so you may want to bring 
your own camping chairs/picnic 
blankets. 

UNIFORM ORDERS 
 

Just a reminder that Monday 
18th June is the last date to or-
der your uniform for guaranteed 
delivery before the Summer holi-
days. 

 



FUNDRAISING 
 

A big thank you to every-
one who generously do-
nated for MacMillan Can-
cer Support.  Gary com-
pleted his 24 hour Fred Whitton with time to 

spare!  What an amazing achievement and as a School we are extreme-
ly proud to support Gary and the MacMillan charity.   

THANKYOU 
 

A big thank you to Stuart 
Jeynes and The Frizington 
and Arlecdon Bandits (FAB) 
group who came into our 
School playground and 
gave it a good tidy up.  They 
did an excellent job!  
Thanks again. 
 

 

HELP NEEDED 
 

Unfortunately our decking 
at the back of the  School 
needs replacing.  Our budg-
et is extremely stretched at 
the moment, especially 
with all the playground 
work and we were hoping 
that we may have some tal-
ented parents who would 
be able to take on the pro-

ject.  Please let 
myself or Mrs 
Little know if 
you are able to 
help. 

STAFFING NEXT YEAR 
 

I am delighted to share with you news 
for September.  Mrs Hampton has 
kindly agreed to stay with us next year 
and Mrs McDowell has accepted a per-
manent position in our School.  Again 
next year we will have 5 classes.  Miss 
Hope returns from her maternity leave 
and will be teaching across the School 
for four afternoons. 
Congratulations to Mrs Airey who will 
become Assistant Headteacher in our 
School from September.  I look for-
ward to working with her in this ca-
pacity. 

SCHOOL JOTTER 
APP 

 

Our School now has its 
own app which is linked 
to our website.  In the future we are 
going to be using this as our main 
source of communication with par-
ents. 
You can download the app on Google Play 
or at the Apple Store.  Just search for 

School Jotter and then add our School. 

GOVERNORS’ TROPHY   
WINNERS 

Congratulations to our Spring 
Term governors’ trophy winners.  
Both very well deserved winners 
who consistently try their very 
best and contribute positively and 
significantly to our School.  Well 
done! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Well done to the Blue 
Team (again) for win-
ning the team point 
trophy for the Spring 
Term.  Keep up the 
good work everyone. 
 

 

 

BIKEABILITY  
Last week some of our Y5/6 class 
completed their Level 2 Bikeabil-
ity training. Well done! The in-
structors were extremely im-
pressed and said they were a 
credit to our School. 

 

SCHOOL MEALS 
 

From 1st April 2018 the gov-
ernment have introduced a 
Universal Credit threshold of 
£7400 per year for free 
school meal (FSM) eligibility.  
All children who currently 
receive FSM have not been 
affected. 
When your child is registered 
for FSM they are entitled to a 
yearly sum of money in 
Dchool.  If you know that you 
could be eligible, please ap-
ply on-line:  “CCC Citizen’s 
Portal.” 


